
 

Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR  72118 

adeq.state.ar.us 

 

February 19, 2020 

 

Honorable Roger Gardner, Mayor   email: cityhall@mtnviewcity.com  

City of Mountain View 

P.O. Box 360 

Mountain View, AR 72560 

 

RE: NPDES Permit Number: AR0020117, AFIN: 69-00011 

 Corrective Action Plan Response 

     

Dear Mayor Gardner, 

 

DEQ received and reviewed the Preliminary Engineering Report (PER), submitted on February 18, 2020, for 

the above referenced facility. The response was deemed adequate with the following comments: 

 

 Please be advised that, Pursuant to Regulation 6.202(A), “Any person who desires to construct, operate 

or modify any disposal system which will discharge to the waters of the State… shall submit an 

application for a permit for such activity.” Therefore, before beginning any construction projects, 

including significant operational or physical alterations, please submit a State Construction Permit 

application to the DEQ’s Office of Water Quality Permit Branch. 

 The addition of a second final clarifier and increase of the design flow would also require a major permit 

modification. It is recommended that the City of Mountain View contact DEQ for the preliminary 

NPDES permit limits with the increased design flow.  

 The City of Mountain View will be required to get the approval from Arkansas Department of Health 

regarding the collection system improvement project. 

 If the construction activities will disturb greater than or equal to one (1) acre and less than five (5) acres, 

the City of Mountain View shall comply with the requirements in APC&EC Regulation No. 6.203 for 

stormwater discharge associated with a small construction site. If the construction site will disturb five 

(5) acres or more, the City of Mountain View shall comply with the terms of the storm water 

Construction General Permit Number ARR150000 prior to the start of construction.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 501-682-

0639 or by e-mail at bailey.taylor@adeq.state.ar.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Bailey Taylor 

Enforcement Coordinator  

Office of Water Quality 

 
cc:  Jackie Craig, Wastewater Operator, City of Mountain View (mtnviewsewer@gmail.com)  

 Kyle Breckenridge, P.E., CWB Engineers (kbreckenridge@cwbengineers.com)  
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